
The library is always a busy part of the school, but with this term heralding the start of the technology ban,

we were hoping the library would be a fun place to be at lunchtimes.  In preparation, many board games

were purchased with the hope that students would interact and connect in a personal way.  I am very happy

to report that this has occurred with Chess and Guess Who being very popular choices along with Minecraft

Education and drawing.  The library is also displaying rotating art works from a variety of years.  At present

we have created a display of Wentworth Show award winning photos taken by Darcy James, along with

class work from Year 11.
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UPCOMING SCHOOL ACTIVITIES & KEY DATES

Tuesday 12th December
Student Recognition

Friday 8th December
Stage 6 - Rewards Day

Wednesday 29th NovemberWednesday 29th NovemberWednesday 29th November   
Orientation Day - Year 6Orientation Day - Year 6Orientation Day - Year 6

     L I B R A R Y   N E W S      

Wednesday 13th December
Stage 5 - Rewards Day

Thursday 14th December
Stage 4 - Rewards Day

Friday 15th December
Students’ Last Day



     L I B R A R Y   N E W S      

Year 11 Art Work



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
Excursions
It has been great to welcome years 9-11 students back this week after their long and exciting
excursion to the Gold Coast. Students have recounted stories of their adventures and
experiences and teachers report that it was a great trip overall. The dedication of our five
staff who attended is to be commended and I wish to thank them for their care and effective
supervision during the excursion.

PDHPE classes have been utilising the Mildura precinct recently for volleyball, badminton and basketball. It has
been a positive experience for students to have more variety in their practical PE program and thanks goes to
our PDHPE staff Mr and Mrs Bush and Ms Dobe for organising and attending these excursions. We are still
waiting on repairs to our school hall floor which was damaged by flooding last year. We continue to work with
Assets to complete these repairs. Swimming school for 5 days at Mildura Waves is also currently being
organised and students need to return notes asap if they are keen to attend. It is highly recommended and a
terrific opportunity for students to improve their swimming and water safety skills before we move into summer.

Check-in assessments for years 7-9
These online reading and numeracy assessments have been completed over the past 2 weeks under the
supervision of our Learning and Support Teachers Ms Keller and Mrs Halls. The assessments are 1 hour in
length and students are encouraged to do their best and demonstrate their learning and improvement from the
assessments in term 1. The school has had a strong focus on reading this year and we are keen to see the
impact of our strategies. Staff use the results to plan teaching and learning activities and students who need
additional support are identified.

Evaluation of 2023 and planning for 2024
Over the next few weeks, staff will be involved in evaluation of our major initiatives in priority areas of reading,
HSC achievement, positive behaviour, student voice, cultural safety, connections and belonging. We will be
seeking feedback from students through the Student Voice committee and always welcome thoughts and ideas
from parents, both through formal surveys and emails, the P&C and AECG as well as meetings and informal
conversations. In addition, we will be hosting an afternoon yarn session for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander parents and carers on Wednesday 15th November from 2.00 -3.00 pm in our Flexible classroom (near
the ball courts). We want to listen to feedback and ideas to help with planning for 2024.

The Department of Education priorities for 2024 have been identified as reading, numeracy, attendance and
pathways (connecting students to work and post school options).  I would also like to invite parents to email me
or set up an appointment to discuss any ideas or suggestions they may have to support this evaluation and our
planning for 2024 via kathryn.steward@det.nsw.edu.au.

Kath Steward
Executive Principal
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STUDENTS’ ART WORK 
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YEARS 9 / 10 - FOOD TECHNOLOGY
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YEAR 8 - COOKING

Delicious Pizza

Sausage Rolls
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YEAR 8 - COOKING

Cheesy 

Cob Loaf
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YEAR 7 - COOKING

More Delicious
Pizza



                  WATER SAFETY WEEK                      



SPORT      

Year 9 in Week 4 have been learning new varieties of dodgeball - Medic Dodgeball

and Chair Ball.  These games focus on participation, teamwork, agility and accuracy.

Medic Dodgeball & Chair Ball



FRIDAY SPORT 

Boxing Cartel
Mildura

Slide Hockey

Cycling Group - Spin Class - Mildura Waves



YEAR 7 - SPORT 

All year 7 students at the sporting precinct for PE. Learning some volleyball, skills, rules and
teamwork.  Some students had a very competitive game of basketball to finish off the lesson.



BADMINTON 

VOLLEYBALL

BASKETBALL
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Friday 22nd September
Last Day Term 3

 SCHOOL STUDENT TRAVEL
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Friday 22nd Sepember
Last Day Term 3

 SCHOOL STUDENT TRAVEL



VALUES CHART

ATTENDANCE
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Friday 22nd September
Last Day Term 3

 ONE RIVER CHURCH INFORMATION



COOMEALLA GOLF CLUB



YOUTH NAIDOC BALL



ELDERS NAIDOC BALL



DEBUTANTE BALL

Wentworth District 
Football Netball Club
Wentworth District 

Football Netball Club

Saturday 2nd December 2023
8.00 pm - 12.00 midnight

Coomealla Memorial Club
Dareton

Call Margaret for further details - 0428 274 546


